EDITORIAL

That Was Then — This Is Now

about how we should respond to the death of David Curtis. The date and time of a memorial service was announced and we attended in droves. I didn't hesitate for a second to rearrange my schedule so that my daughter and I could be present when David's friends, family, and colleagues gathered to celebrate his life and mourn the loss they were experiencing. We know what to do when we want to demonstrate our respect

We're not nearly so unified or confident when it comes to facing hate at its ugliest. In the week before the Westboro Baptist Church came to visit, we gathered together in several different groups and places to discuss what, if anything, to do about it. Personally, although there was no question that I would cover it, I was enraged to think that those vitriolic jerks would be able to get me out of bed early enough to make it from Middlebury to Montpelier by 7:00 am.

This wasn't laziness on my part. Like many others, I liked the 'What-if-Fred-gave-a-partyand-no-one-came' approach and just couldn't condone giving obviously hate-filled outsiders

here was no question that much control and power over our lives. I went to Montpelier that morning with great trepidation, afraid that emotions would get out of control and something terrible would happen — fears that went unrealized.

> glad I was there to experience for myself the positive energy that swelled over the hate from the Westboro Baptist message. The message of open-minded love and consideration for everyone wasn't an attitude the counterdemonstrators assumed for a day. It was genuine and aweinspiring and a memory I'll carry with me always.

But What Have We Done Lately?

Through the uproar, many of our community leaders asked us to concentrate not on what we would do that one Tuesday morning in August, but on what we should do the next morning and every day after that to effect a real change and make a real difference.

And in the days between the announcement of the impending visit from the Topeka folks and the event itself, energy, emotion,

discussion, and activity were all high. People who had previously proclaimed themselves "not political" were driven by shock and anger to get involved. I got calls from several people asking "what can I do?" and "how can I help?" Some were just looking In fact, I must admit that I'm for direction on the demonstration itself; others were moved to connect with a volunteer organization within our community. As a matter of fact, a huge portion of last month's Out in the Mountains distribution got done because two women wanted to "do something" — and they showed up and did it. I've heard that several other groups saw an upsurge of volunteerism during that same time.

> That was a month ago. What will happen to the energy generated by our loss and by our selfdefense? Strong feelings and good intentions got us out of our beds and our routines on both occasions. Have we acted on those feelings and good intentions since then? Have we signed a petition supporting one of our causes? Have we volunteered with or donated to the worthy organization of our choice? Have we come out to someone? Have we taken opportunities to educate the people we spend our

normal days with about issues important to us? Are we tuning in to the more polished, more palatable assaults on our community? Remember the letter from Hawaii?

No single organization is THE group to join. Our community is beautiful in its diversity and its varying opportunities for each of us to make a difference. Have we made the most of it? What will we do today? Tomorrow?

What better way to honor David Curtis' memory than to further strengthen the communities he worked so hard for? Even those of us who didn't know David personally live better lives because of the work he did. His death caused many of us to stop and grieve, reflect on how he affected our lives, and wonder what the future would be like without him. One of the people who spoke at the memorial service wondered whether there is anyone of David's caliber to carry on.

But the truth is that David lived his convictions, and that's all any of us need to do to make a difference.

So — with no rally to attend, what are you going to do today?

OUT IN THE MOUNTAINS Established in 1986

- EDITOR IN CHIEF -**Barbara Dozetos**
- ART DIRECTOR -Donald Eggert
- EDITORIAL ASSISTANT -Tina Giangrande
- Production Assistant -Mack Roark
 - OFFICE MANAGER -Jim Petrie
- SOURCE/CALENDAR EDITOR-Gary Smith
- CLASSIFIED MANAGERS-Pam Kinniburgh & Sandy Reeks
- CIRCULATION MANAGER -Kevin McAteer
 - ADVERTISING -Mary Bouvier

Columnists: Crow Cohen, Charles Emond, Rev. Brendan Hadash, Thomas Henning, Rev. Christine Leslie, Susan Murray, Beth Robinson, Esther Rothblum, Skeeter Sanders, Miki

Contributors: Mickey Carter, Tina Giangrande, Keith Goslant, Deb Lashman, Bill Lippert, Paul Olsen, Howdy Russell, Maxwell Stroud, Jane Van Buren

Photographers: Scot Applegate Cartoonists: Alison Bechdel, Robert Kirby, Eric Orner

-MOUNTAIN PRIDE MEDIA-**BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

Judy Beaulac, Cheryl Carmi, Sarah Harrington, Thomas Henning, Garrett Kimberly, Bennett Law, Jim Petrie, Kevin McAteer, Roland Palmer, Carrie Rampp, Joseph Ryan, Richard Slappey

Out in the Mountains was founded in 1986 with start up money from the Haymarket People's Fund. Mountain Pride Media's current funding sources include the Chicago Resource Center, Green Mountain Fund for Popular Struggle, Gill Foundation, Haymarket People's Fund, Physicians Computer Company, Samara Foundation of Vermont, and individual private donations.

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

The purpose of Out in the Mountains is to serve as a voice for lesbians, gay men, bisexuals, transgendered people, and our supporters in Vermont. We wish the newspaper to be a source of information, insight, and affirmation. We also see OITM as a vehicle for the celebration of the culture and diversity of the lesbian, gay, bisexual, and transgendered communities here in Vermont and elsewhere.

EDITORIAL POLICY

We will consider for publication any material which broadens our understanding of our lifestyles and of each other. Views and opinions appearing in the paper do not necessarily represent those of Out in the Mountains. This paper cannot and will not endorse any candidates or actions of public officials on issues of importance to lesbians, gay men, bisexuals, and transgendered persons. We reserve the right not to publish any material deemed to be overtly racist, sexist, anti-Semitic, ageist, classist, xenophobic, or homophobic.

Writers' guidelines are available on request. All materials submitted must include a name and a contact number. However, within the pages of the newspaper, articles may appear anonymously upon request, and strict confidentially will be observed.

Out in the Mountains (ISSN 1081-5562) is published on the last Tuesday of each month by Mountain Pride Media, Inc. It is printed by BD Press . The newspaper maintains offices at 5 Bridge Street in Richmond, Vermont.

The subscription rate is \$20 per year within the United States of America. ©1999. Out in the Mountains

> Out in the Mountains PO Box 1078 Richmond VT 05477-1078 TEL (802) 434-OITM FAX (802) 434-7046 oitm@together.net

Support the advertisers who support your paper.

address



(Turn left on San Remo Drive)

☐ I year (\$20) ☐ 2 years (\$35) ☐ low income (\$10) ☐ Contribution \$_ (thanks!) Make checks payable to Mountain Pride Media

to OITM and not only will you get discreet

The Samara Foundation of Vermont

monthly delivery to your mailbox, but you also help underwrite the costs of publishing

and distributing the newspaper.

will match each new subscription dollar for dollar

up to a \$4000 limit.

Please help us meet their generous challenge.

state

phone